
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

                                     FEBRUARY 11, 2025 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by 

Zoom (ID# 93997918251 Passcode# 625274) at 9:15 A.M. on February 

11, 2025.   All members present along with County Clerk Sindy Coburn, 

Treasurer Renee Thies, Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton and 

Weed Superintendent Melissa Grover.    

Krotz stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting 

was posted on the official County website and posted in the Sheridan 

County Journal Star on February 5, 2025.    

Kling made a motion to accept the agenda.  Messersmith 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Messersmith 

made a motion to approve the minutes of 1-28-2025.   Kling seconded 

the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. 

The board audited and approved claims.     

 Rod Norton, Interim Road Superintendent informed the board 

that the new motor grader has arrived.  Norton also stated that he is 

ready for the 1 & 6 year road hearing scheduled for next week. 

 Weed Superintendent Melissa Grover met with the board to ask if 

she could change her fuel card from WESTCO to Bosselman’s Pump and 

Pantry because they offer a 10 cent discount per gallon.   Grover stated 

that she had visited with Veteran Service Officer Jason Hotz and he 

would like to also.   

 Kling made a motion to authorize the Weed Department and the 

Veteran Service Department to complete applications for a Bosselman’s 



Fuel Card (fuel only) and upon approval cancel the WESTCO cards.   

Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  

 Building & Grounds Superintendent Jeff Davis reported that the 

furnace in the Gordon shop went out.  Fire and Ice had one on hand 

and was able to install it immediately at the cost of $3400.   

Sara Rittgarn of Casey Peterson LTD presented the 2023-2024 

audit.  Rittgarn stated that it was a clean audit and she informed the 

board that her firm will no longer be doing government audits.   

Messersmith made a motion to accept the 2023-2024 audit.  Kling 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   The board 

stated that they were sorry to hear that they will no longer be auditing 

governmental agencies and thanked Rittgarn for her services.    

Adjourn:  11:30 A.M.  

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Co Clerk                     James Krotz, Chairman       

 

    

  

   

     

   


